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AP 17-01 and AP 17-02: Appeal of the Historic Review Board’s June 27, 2017 Approval with
Conditions of HR 17-04: Historic Review for a New Public Works Operations Facility in the
McLoughlin Conservation District

RECOMMENDED ACTION (Motion):
Denial of Appeals presented through Planning Files AP 17-01 and AP 17-02, affirming the Historic
Review Board’s decision approving Planning File HR 17-04 with conditions.

BACKGROUND:
On June 27, 2017, after reviewing all of the evidence in the record and considering all of the
arguments made by the applicant, opposing and interested parties, the Oregon City Historic Review
Board voted to approve the design of Phase I of the proposed Public Works Operations Facility in the
McLoughlin Conservation District.  This decision was appealed by the McLoughlin Neighborhood
Association (AP 17-02 ) and Mr. Charles Combs (AP 17-01) with a request for an appeal waiver from
the McLoughlin Neighborhood Association.

The City Commission resolved the waiver request for AP 17-02 on March 7, 2018 by accepting the
McLoughlin Neighborhood Association resolution and voted to waive the $50.00 appeal fee for the
McLoughlin Neighborhood Association appeal.

On March 7, 2018, the City Commission reviewed the evidence in the record, including the Historic
Review Board’s findings, Appellants’ grounds for appeal, public testimony, the staff report and memos
to determine if the proposal meets the requirements of Administration and Procedures are set forth in
Chapter 17.50, Historic Overlay District in Chapter 17.40, “R-6” Single Family Dwelling District, and
“I” Institutional, Chapter 17.39 of the Oregon City Municipal Code, made a tentative decision to deny
both appeals and asked staff to return on April 4th with updated findings for the final decision.

The City Commission held a public hearing where it considered arguments limited to those issues
raised in the notices of appeal by those individuals and entities who participated in the proceeding
before the Historic Review Board.  The City Commission closed the hearing and made a tentative
decision to deny the appeals and instructed staff to return with the enclosed final findings.  The
record is closed, no new evidence or testimony will be accepted unless the record is reopened by the
City Commission.
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